You may choose to use the option of electronic delivery of your CCR.

If you publish your Consumer Confidence Report on a website, you should take the following steps:

1.  Post the complete Consumer Confidence Report on a publicly available site on the internet.
2.  Post a notice on your water bills or in a direct mailing.  The following is a minimal statement that we've had approved by TDEC.  You can add more if you wish. 
Our Annual Water Quality Report containing important information about the source and quality of your drinking water can now be viewed online at ___________________.  For a paper copy of the report call _________.
This notice must be printed on all water bills mailed for three consecutive months.  The first printing must be delivered to customers in the month of June or earlier.
3.  The Uniform Resource Locator (URL) printed on the water bill or notification must take customers directly to the CCR on a publicly available site on the internet where it can be viewed.  Customers cannot be required to follow links to view the CCR.
4.  You are required to make "good faith" efforts to insure that persons who do not receive a water bill are aware of your CCR.  These may include:

· Post copies of the report in local libraries and other public buildings where it can be viewed by the public.
· Provide copies of the CCR to places with multiple residents such as apartments, nursing homes, etc.
· Make copies available at your office.

5.  You must keep a list of all customers requesting hard copies of CCRs and the date the CCR was mailed and/or delivered to the customer.  If you are aware of a customer's inability to receive a CCR by the electronic delivery method used, you must provide the CCR to the customer by an alternative method. 
6.   Send the completed certification form number CN-1333 (Rev 01-18) along with a paper copy of the CCR and a copy of the water bill with notice or mailed notice to the Division of Water Resources in Nashville.  You may also wish to provide copies to your local Division of Water Resources field office.   The address for Nashville Division of Water Resources is:
William R. Snodgrass TN Tower

312 Rosa Parks Ave.

11th Floor

Nashville, TN 37243

Attention:  CCR Coordinator

You are also now allowed to email the CCR as a pdf attachment to:

DWRWater.Compliance@tn.gov
The subject line should be:  (Your Utility Name) 2021 CCR, (Your P.W.S.I.D.)
If you have any questions, you can contact the TAUD office at 615-896-9022 or call the following TAUD employees on their cellular phones:

· Nathaniel Allsup    865-771-8480
· Kevin Gilliam    931-636-1671

· JW Griffin    731-819-2679

· Adam Hale    423-418-2283
· Chris Ramsey    931-397-0972

· Tony Wyatt     731-415-9101
Remember, the report must be made available to customers AND DWR before July 1, 2022.
TAUD’s staff will make every effort to assist you in completing an accurate CCR based on the information provided.  However, it is the operator who is responsible for its content.  You should always review all information and calculations before publishing your report.
